SEVEN SISTERS COMMUNITY  COUNCIL

CYNGOR CYMUNED BLAENDULAIS

Minutes of the Monthly Meeting held on 1st February 2016

Present:
Chairman:
Mr D C Thomas

Councillors:
Mr J Davies, Mrs N Herdman

Mr S Hunt, Mr G James, Mr L Jenkins,

Mr L Parfitt, Mr P Parfitt, Mrs G Smith



Clerk:

Mrs L E Oliver

1
Apologies for Absence


Apologies were received from Miss C Freeman and Mr M Rivers

2
Declaration of Interests


Mr Hunt and Mr P Parfitt declared an interest in item 12


Mr P Parfitt declared an interest in item 23

3
Policing Matters

 
Mr Hunt, Mr L Parfitt and Mrs Smith had attended a PACT meeting.


There had been three crimes in the village in November.


The question had been asked why PC Tennet had not been as proactive as usual.   She apologised and said she had had personal family issues abroad.


On her return she said she had been involved with the schools etc.   She was aware of the speeding problems but said the camera does not work in the rain.


Mr L Parfitt said at a recent liaison meeting the question had been asked if PACT meetings were still effective, it was said that the Commissioner felt they worked in some areas and not others but would welcome feedback.


It was reported there had been a break in to the grounds of the school.

4
To Receive the Minutes of the Monthly Meeting held on 4th January 2016

It was RESOLVED that the minutes were a true record of the meeting and were signed by the Chairman.

5
Matters Arising

Mr Hunt said the BMX track was ongoing

The Chairman said the fence at the recreation ground was to cost £560 and it was RESOLVED to accept this.

Mr Davies asked if we had heard from Mr Flowers.   The Chairman said he wanted to come to the meeting but the Clerk had to explain that he could not be accommodated until April.   Mr Flowers accepted this.

Mrs Herdman said she had one pack of trees left to plant as the weather had been against her

The Clerk said Mr Paul Hinder of NPT CBC would attend the next meeting at 6p.m. to talk about possible grants

6
Community Hall and CHAOSS

Mr L Parfitt had met with Cathedral Hygiene and received a quotation for sanitary units at the hall.   Mr Davies thought the council should collect these as they do at the Rugby Club.   Mr Hunt said he would check with NPT CBC.

To be decided at the next meeting.

7
Recreation Ground


The fence had been discussed at item 5

It was agreed to wait until Mr Hinder’s visit to discuss play equipment.

8
BMX Track

Discussed at item 5

2016/02/01

9
Brynbedd Cemetary

Mr L Parfitt said the gate had still not arrived. 

10
Transfer of Lease of Recreation Ground to CHAOSS

Mr L Parfitt and the Clerk read out correspondence received from Andrew Morse and the Clerk had contacted Sanders solicitors for a quotation for the lease.    Clerk to obtain other solicitors quotations.

11
Reports from Meetings attended by Members


PACT meeting as item 3


Mr Hunt had attended a Liaison meeting today

12
Planning Matters


There were no objections to the following applications:


Application No. P2015/1108

Ms Michelle Watts, 74 Dulais Road, Seven Sisters

Demolition of extension and construction of two storey extension

Application No. P2015/1109

Mr Aaron Humphreys, 75 Dulais Road, Seven Sisters

Demolition of extension etc. and construction of part single, part double storey extension

13
Correspondence

One Voice Wales – The Queen’s 90th Birthday Beacons – 21st April 2016

It was decided to participate if there were no charges involved


Cancer Information and Support Services – request for donation


It was agreed to follow standing orders and not donate

14
Clerk’s Report


Income






 £      p


Cemetary






   80.00

It was RESOLVED that the following be passed for payment:

M Miles, February 2016




as per contract

L Oliver, February 2016




  326.60
NPT CBC School Crossing Sep-Dec 15


1480.61

P C World, Laptop and Printer – Clerk


  484.97 incVAT

Eric Collier & Son, Boiler repair



    78.00 inc VAT

HMRC PAYE Oct-Dec 15




1005.24

Corona Energy, Gas Dec 15




  383.47

15
Land Near Marigold – to discuss use of the land


Mr Hunt had spoken to someone interested in using the land for grazing and would be willing to pay £1000 per annum and fence the land 


Mr Hunt said Land Registry records showed the land as owned by Mr Jarvis.  Mr L Parfitt said yes but we have the lease.


The question was raised if the land should only be used for recreational purposes


Clerk to check with Solicitors.

16
Free Trees for the Community

Reported at item 5

17
Village Schools


There were no new items to discuss

2016/02/02

18
Post Office

The clerk read out a reply from the Post Office saying they could not divulge information as it was covered by the Data Protection Act.

Mr L Parfitt said he would give a copy of this letter to Dai Watts

19
NPT CBC Proposed Savings

No reply had been received from the Head of Finance as yet

20
Doctor’s Surgery

Minutes of the Council Extraordinary meeting and the Public Meeting both held on 20th January 2016 were agreed and signed by the respective chairmans.

Mr L Parfitt reported that the Practice Manager did not attend the Onllwyn meeting.

Mr Davies said the Practice Manager is the problem.   He should have turned up at our meeting and if the Doctors are very busy he should be controlling all the administration etc.

The Chairman reported that he needed an appointment recently and telephoned at 8a.m. and got through, had a callback at 10.15a.m., giving him an appointment at 4.30p.m.   He asked Dr Rosser and was told that there were 18 people infront of him, how can this be when he telephoned at 8.a.m.

Mr Jenkins said at the public meeting a number of people had walked out.  He said Ms Davies was not prepared, she had no detailed information and he felt she ‘shot our surgery down that night’.

Mrs Smith said, at the end of the meeting with the Practice Manager, we agreed to support the surgery.   We did not support them at the public meeting.

The Chairman said that Ms Davies did not have the date when the changes were to be implemented or have the ten questions to hand,

Mrs Smith said, we knew all this before the meeting and still did not support the surgery, I feel very strongly about this.

Mr Jenkins said, I do support the surgery it was Ms Davies I have problems with, she could not even explain triage.

Mrs Smith said, triage is very diverse and therefore cannot be easily explained.

She also said that a number of councillors were hostile to the surgery at the meeting.

Mr Davies responded and said he apologised but I was making Ms Davies responsible not the surgery.

Mrs Smith said, I agree with what you said but we should have stuck to our agreement or not agreed.

Mr Hunt said he agreed with Mr Jenkin’s comments but thought Mrs Smith was correct.   He said he felt embarrassed at the meeting and felt that Mr Thomas should not have made the comments he did to Ms Davies.   The comments made were not regarding the appointment system, which was the only item on the agenda.   He said he had a copy of an email from Ms Davies to the Practice Manager bringing up all the points mentioned at the meeting.  He said the Practice Manager is a huge stumbling block.

Mrs Smith reiterated that ‘we did not keep to our agreement’

Mr P Parfitt asked who the Practice Manager reported to and was told the Doctors.

2016/02/03

Mrs Herdman said, if we make a decision we have to stick to it.

Mr Jenkins said, all I wanted to hear was that our front line services were to be continued, this was not done.  Ms Davies turned it all into finance.

The Chairman said Dr Rosser had told him that the telephones are now in the back room.  He said he felt the telephones should have been in an enclosed area from the start.

Mrs Smith said, if we do not support the surgery by the end of the year we will lose it.

The Chairman said the Pharmacist was there to handle repeat prescriptions and only worked two days a week.

Mrs Herdman said we have to support the Doctors or lose them.

Mr Jenkins said he agreed but felt we could not have the Health Board putting all the blame on the Doctors as Ms Davies did.

It was said that the Practice Manager was discouraged from coming to the meeting and Mr Hunt said, probably because he has an attitude.

Mr P Parfitt said, where do we go from here?

The Chairman suggested we leave it for 2-3 months to see what happens and this was generally agreed.

Clerk to write a letter to Dr R Jones to give the Councillors support in anyway possible and to say how much we appreciate the service they provide.   Mr Hunt added the letter should also stress that communication is key.

21
Publicly Accessible Defibrillators

It was agreed to look into the possibility of providing a defibrillator for the village

Mr L Parfitt to speak to Mr Hamilton-Shaw and get more information

22
Honours List

The file re our application for Mr Emyr Lewis had only just been found and the Clerk would check if the application was to go forward to the Birthday Honours.

The Clerk was preparing the application for Mrs James and asked Councillors to obtain sponsor letters to go with the application

23
Grass Cutting Contract 2016

The Clerk said Crynant Landscapes had decided not to tender for this year’s contract

She has sent out four tender packs and was waiting for replies.

24
Any Other Business



Mr Hunt said the Under 6 football team usually trained on the astro-turf but, because of the recent weather, would like to use the hall on Thursdays between 5.30 and 6.30p.m.   
It was agreed they could at a charge of £10 per session but must only use sponge balls and there were to be no dirty shoes worn.


Mrs Herdman said that school taxis were blocking the road and it was agreed to look into this

Signed:       D C Thomas, Chairman


Date :7th March 2016

2016/02/04

Clerk’s report to the Monthly Meeting to be held on 7th March 2016

Income







 £      p

Cemetary







  550.00

Accounts for payment

M Miles, March 2016





as per contract

L Oliver, March 2016






  326.60


L Oliver – Clerk’s expenses





    20.79

Cenfyn Morgan, Xmas Lights





  250.00

Eric Collier & Son, Boiler Repair




  376.56 inc VAT

Spick n Span, Recreation Ground Fence



  560.00

Corona Energy, Gas January 2016




  481.08 inc VAT

BT, Internet







    75.80 inc VAT

Correspondence

Tenovus Cancer Care – request for support

Teenage Cancer Trust – request for support

Shopmobility Neath – request for support

National Eisteddfod, Flintshire – request for support

Pontneddfechan Gunpowder Works – notice of a public meeting (circulated)

Queen’s Award for Voluntary Service – Invitation

One Voice Wales – Membership

NPT Rural Development Plan – Questionnaire for Local Farmers

One Voice Wales – Training 18th February 2016 (circulated)

Powys LDP Focussed Changes

Planning

